
SENATE ENVIRONMENT AND ENERGY COMMITTEE 
 

STATEMENT TO  
 

SENATE, No. 3114  
 

STATE OF NEW JERSEY 
 

DATED:  OCTOBER 6, 2022 

 

 The Senate Environment and Energy Committee favorably reports 

Senate Bill No. 3114. 

 This bill authorizes a third party grocery delivery service or a 

grocery store to provide, or sell to customers for a fee, any of the 

following options for groceries prepared for delivery, pickup, or 

curbside pickup: 1) single-use paper carryout bags, provided that the 

bags contain at least 40 percent postconsumer recycled content; 2) 

cardboard boxes; or 3) reusable bags.  Under the bill, if a grocery store 

or third party grocery delivery service provides customers more than 

one packaging option, the customer may choose one of the available 

packaging options.  A grocery store or third party grocery delivery 

service may also provide customers the option of receiving 

unpackaged groceries to a receptacle provided by the customer where 

the groceries can be safely delivered.  Beginning five years after the 

bill's effective date, third party grocery delivery services and grocery 

stores would no longer be authorized to provide paper bags or 

cardboard boxes.  Finally, the bill requires grocery stores and third 

party grocery delivery services that provide reusable bags for home 

delivery to establish a program for the return, sanitation, and reuse of 

the reusable bags, or a program to recycle the returned reusable bags. 


